
All residents in Trinity County should have received a pink Residency Notification 
postcard.  Please review your physical and mailing addresses listed.  If all of your 
information is CORRECT you may DISREGARD the notice and your registration 
information will remain the same.  If you need to make changes to your information, 
note those corrections in the boxes at the bottom of the card, sign, date and return it to 
the Elections office as soon as possible.   

Voters who are registered as No Party Preference (NPP) should have received an 
additional white postcard to inform them of their crossover voting options. 

If you are registered WITHOUT a political party (No Party Preference) you will not have 
the Presidential race on our ballot. If you want to vote for a Presidential Candidate 
within the American Independent, Democratic, or Libertarian parties you will need to 
complete & return the white postcard as soon as possible. These are the only parties 
allowing crossover voting.  If you do not respond, you will receive a ballot that does not 
include candidates for President.  

If you would like to vote for a Presidential Candidate within the Green, Peace & 
Freedom, or Republican parties you must re-register.  You should re-register as soon as 
possible but no later than February 19, 2023. 

 If you have any questions please contact the Elections office at 530-623-1220 or via 
email elections@trinitycounty.org.  

 


